California League of United Latin American Citizens

April 8, 2024

Supervisor Kelly Long, Chair

Ventura County Board of Supervisors
1203 Flynn Rd. Suite 220

Camarillo, CA 93012

Via Electronic Mail

Re: Approval Of General Plan Settlement
Dear Supervisor Long:

Greetings from Ventura County LULAC Councils 3147, 3026, and 3308. As key tenet of our
mission is to advance the economic condition of our community, I am writing on their
behalf to express our strong support for Ventura County’s General Plan Settlement
agreement under consideration at tomorrow’s board meeting.

The oil and gas industry employs persons from all backgrounds and prioritizes
opportunities for union members and veterans. In addition, on July 13, 2019 our National
Assembly unanimously passed a resolution in support of the thousands of Latinos
employed in the industry nationwide.

We fully support a transition to cleaner forms of energy. As this moves forward, we need
locally produced energy to ensure affordability and jobs that support local families.

Therefore, please consider the expressed will of our members in supporting approval of
this settlement.

Respectfully submitted,

Dave Rodriguez, Interim Represertative

Ventura County
Past National Vice President - Far West Region
805.258.1800 dave.rodriguez.lulac@gmail.com



